Leduc Ringette Association

Annual General Meeting Agenda
Tuesday, April 11, 2017 
Western Bank Room, LRC, 7:00 pm

1. Call to order: 7:11 pm
2. Establishment of quorum – Over 50 attendees, quorum established
 Board Members in Attendance:  Chelsea Cameron, Kari Baker, Kristine Gullickson, Bonnie Lammie, Ken Milne,

 Christine Pittman, Pam Horn, Craig Stuparyk, Mike Baker, Dean Charpentier, Melanie Milne, Denise Broadbent, and

 Brenda Goddu
3. Additions to Agenda - NO
4. Approval of Agenda – Brenda Goddu motions, Mike Baker seconds
5. Approval of 2016 AGM Minutes – Pam Horn motions, Christine Pittman seconds 
6. Reports:
a. Presidents Report – Chelsea Cameron

Good evening everyone! Thank you for coming out to our 2017 AGM. 

This season has been a huge season for me. I stepped into this role with the intention to make Ringette better for our members as well as the City of Leduc. At the beginning of the season the board spent a couple of nights working on developing a vision, mission statement and core values. I feel this was worthwhile time spent as this helps to build a platform for the association to continue to grow upon. For those of you who have not yet read our statements and values, they can be located on the website under the ‘About Us’ tab. 

To me vision is defined as having the ability to see and/or imagine infinite possibilities. LRA’s vision is: Through innovation and community involvement, we are growing and playing smarter, faster, and forever. To ensure our vision becomes a reality, this means as a board we must, at times, be willing to step outside our comfort zone, take the road less travelled and commit to a little extra work. This season I have dedicated myself to working as hard as possible to ensure we stay on track with our vision, mission statement and core values. In doing so, I have had the genuine pleasure of working with some incredible people on the board, our association, and the community. Everyone has been there for the same reason I have – to make ringette better.

With that statement, I implore parents and players to remember, that always, that is the end goal – to make ringette better. We make ringette better by exposing people to the sport, ensuring everyone has a spot to play, encouraging others to be the best they can, and by supporting everyone in our association. We also ensure that by doing everything possible to support the Boards decision throughout the season. 
The Board are individuals who are parents of players just as the members are. At the beginning of every season we are given your vote of confidence that we will do our best for all members. For myself, I can say I have spent as many hours possible doing everything I can to make this past season a success. There are things that I sacrificed to have that time; however, I have come out of this season stronger, smarter and prepared to do it all again. There are some people who are not and while the reasons why they are choosing not to continue are varied there are some who are choosing to step down from lack of support from our members. Positions on the board are, at times, taxing. We miss practices, games, team events and we miss time with our families. We are not in this for financial gain or any type of accolade. We do this for our children, your children, our community and to create a future for all those yet to come.  
I want to thank every single person on this board for their dedication this season. You are all incredible people who I am more than happy to call a friend. As an association, we wouldn’t be where we are today without your hard work and support. To those of you stepping down…you are leaving incredibly large shoes to fill. To those of you tonight who will be joining the board…I am grateful. We cannot do this alone! 
To summarize I’ll use a quote that I love:

“When I was a kid, I thought Zootopia was this perfect place where everyone got along and anyone could be anything. Turns out, real life is a little bit more complicated than a slogan on a bumper sticker. Real life is messy. We all have limitations. We all make mistakes. Which means – hey, glass half full! – we all have a lot in common. And the more we try to understand one another, the more exceptional each of us will be. But we have to try. So no matter what type of person you are, from the biggest elephant to our first fox, I implore you: Try. Try to make the world a better place. Look inside yourself and recognize that change starts with you. It starts with me. It starts with all of us.”

To finish, we have made some changes for the upcoming season. This year, once a player has been registered, they will need to sign up on line to fulfil their volunteer commitment. We have lots of options for everyone to sign up for. That will be posted live on the website tomorrow. More details can be found on the registration form. This year those who are on the board will no longer receive a discount on registration as all board positions count as your volunteer commitment for the season (for one child only). 
We also will be accepting payment for fees via PayPal this season. If this is something you would like to use just note it on your registration paperwork and an invoice will be emailed to you via PayPal.

Lastly, I would like to thank everyone who committed their time to the association last year, coaches, managers, various team staff positions and volunteers. We couldn’t make it happen without your commitment and support. Thank you so much!

b. Vice President – Kari Baker

Received criminal record checks, child welfare checks were extremely delayed due to overwhelming amounts applied for other sports and volunteer positions in the province. 
If you want to be a coach or manager please start the child welfare check now.

Discussion – Need a new photographer for this upcoming season
c. Treasurer’s Report – Kristine Gullickson

Bank Balance as of March 31, 2017 - $9593.62

We still have $1410.00 in outstanding cheques which we expect to be cashed soon.
Ken Milne question – Have we received the money from the CRC’s yet?

Chelsea - No
d. Ice Allocator’s Report – Ken Milne

Managers did a good job sorting out their own practice trades.  Then communicating them to me to update the site.  Most reschedules were handled well on our team’s side.  Most teams were flexible and offered ideas on difficult reschedules.  Good on all the managers involved. 
About 10 ice slots were not used this year.  A couple of times were left as take it if you want it to the last team assigned the ice, not sure if they were taken or not.  Mostly weekend ice.  Mostly due to tournament and reschedules.  Some weekends had almost all our teams out of town on one or both days leaving too few teams to fill the ice we had.  This happened within the first 2 weeks of each session starting so we couldn't return the ice.  It was partially due to tournament participation, not just BGL scheduling.
e. Referee-In-Chief – Christine Pittman
Clean-up for 2016/2017 season: refs need to submit copies of their evaluations from season to me.  Upcoming season will be a rule change year; therefore, everyone needs to take a clinic at current ranked level.
Clinics will be posted through Ringette Alberta website, and must be booked online individually.
I propose we look at hosting a clinic again. I will keep in touch with Lauren/RAB towards the fall and get dates which should work.
New potential officials: Mackenzie Milne expressed interest already. I would only suggest 1 newer younger ref to keep interest and game availability consistent since we are a smaller association.
We have notified RAB of our intent to host a Level 1 Ref Clinic as well as the Refresher Level 1 & 2/3 clinics.
f. Registrar’s Report – Pam Horn

We had 145 players registered this past season, up from 115 last season. We did NOT have an Open team this year (12 players last season), so that means we had an increase of 42 players in the AS to U19 age groups.

We could not run an Open team because registration numbers were too low at Sept. 1, and with the increase in growth in our younger levels, we were not able to provide ice for an Open team.

We had 25 players at Active Start this year.
If all players that were registered with us this past season return to play with us next season, our numbers look like this: U19 – 27; U16 – 17; U14 – 25; U12 – 18; U10 – 43-52 *; AS – 6-15* (*depends on which level 2011 birth year players choose to register)
We are keeping the fees the same this year. We are one of the lowest association fees out there.  
g. Zone 5 Rep. Report – Pam Horn

We had 9 teams playing in the Black Gold League this season, up from 6 last year. We really need to try to have a U10S3 team going forward since the jump from U10S2 to U12B or C is huge, and the player’s struggle trying to catch up in speed and skills to players from other Associations coming from S3 levels.

RAB AGM is May 5 -7 in Red Deer. We can send 3 representatives for voting on issues.

BGL AGM is May 13, 9am – 3pm, at Servus Place in St. Albert. We can send 2 representatives for voting on issues.

h. Equipment Manager’s Report – Craig Stuparyk
Locker has been cleaned out and inventoried. See attached list of equipment currently inventoried in our locker. Clean up of locker took 3 hours and was in horrible condition. Rules will require everyone to sign out equipment for the upcoming season to ensure that it is returned as well as stored properly.
i. Fundraising & Bingo Report 

Position went unfilled for the season.

6 bingos were worked this season ($3600 raised) with 6 booked so far for the 2017 season.

Oilers 50/50 application was unsuccessful, only a number of games are set aside for all Ringette associations in Northern Alberta. We will be applying for the 50.50 again for the 2017-2018 season.

Held 2 raffles this year due to the number of members in our association and licensing rules set by AGLC. Plans are in place to change our rules to avoid this in the future with association continuing to grow.
This season we will only be running one raffle for $10,000.   The money from the tickets sold will have to be handed in this year instead of being kept by the seller.
j. Manager Coordinator’s Report

Role was filled by Serena who had to step down part way through the season.

k. Coach Coordinator’s Report – Mike Baker

58 volunteers for team staff positions for 10 teams; 14 new coaches; 6 junior coaches.

We will require coaches for the 2017-2018 season at all levels – especially female coaches due to new rules in place by Ringette Alberta. We were very lucky to have some former players in our association step up and commit to the season and become great role models to our athletes.
Need certified female coaches.
l. Player Development’s Report – Dean Charpentier
Role was filled by Shelby who had to step down shortly after the start of the season due to school commitments. Dean has stepped into the role late in the season.
Plans for upcoming season are: Power skating, Goaltending camps, dryland training, conditioning camps and evaluations. We have planned to set aside a set amount of money to run these programs for the upcoming season. Some dryland and all conditioning camps will be paid for by players as they attend.
Ken Milne – If you want ice in August you should apply now as last year the August ice slots were all sold out by May.
m. Social Media’s Report – Mel Milne
Facebook: 93 People have liked the page; Instagram: 602 followers; Twitter: 500 followers.

All social media followers fluctuate but the involvement has increased significantly throughout the year. Next year we can grow even more. I would like to see this position have a bit of help from teams so that equal exposure can be given to all teams.

I would like to suggest a snap chat filter for our tournament as well for upcoming season.
n. Tournament Coordinator’s Report – Kari Baker & Chelsea Cameron

2017 Wild Thing Tournament was a huge success this year. This season we had 73 team apply to our tournament. We had our Active Start team join our tournament again this season with many teams from other associations wanting to join – enough interest for us to look at our own Jamboree as well as hosting Active Start 2 division in our tournament. 

We had a team come all the way from Nova Scotia this year – they had a great time and it was awesome to have them participate in our tournament.

Our tournament fees are still one of the lowest in the province.

A huge thank you goes out to Natasha Miller for her help with coordinating silent auction items!!

Volunteer positions were filled and very few issues arose over the weekend.

Kari and Chelsea will be stepping in to run the tournament again this season. We are looking for someone who is willing to work along side us to train for future years where they can then run the tournament on their own. We are also looking to start working on tournament planning as soon as possible – especially finding donations and sponsorship.
If you heard anything negative please share so we can improve our tournament next year.
o. Webmaster’s Report

We switched over to a new RAMP website. The new website allowed us to streamline quite a few things. Have heard lots of great things about the improvement of our website from the old platform – especially with it being able to see it properly on a mobile format. It also made running our tournament much smoother as we could use the website in lieu of a program.
p. PR & Marketing Report- Denise Broadbent/Brenda Goddu

SPONSORSHIP

· LRA’s corporate sponsorship program continued to be a success.

· LA Nissan renewed their sponsorship commitment for the 2016-17 seasons and continues to express great satisfaction with their relationship with ringette. 

· Three new sponsors were contracted: Local Meats, United Cycle and Prairie Dental.  All indicated interested in three year commitments at the Team Sponsor level.   

· Leduc Ringette Association was accepted into the Tim Horton’s Timbits Ringette program.  This program was estimated to bring over $1600 in value to the Leduc Ringette Association. 

· For the 2016-17 year, corporate sponsorship contributed $9,200 toward LRA’s general operations.  However, if the sponsors remain satisfied with their engagement with LRA, it is anticipated that these relationships will contribute a total value of $27,600 over a three-year period.

· Denise Broadbent conducted all sponsor solicitation. This included preparation of sponsorship documentation, business solicitation, follow up and contract negotiation.  All three new sponsors were approached in person and required multiple visits before the contracts were signed.

· Feedback from all new sponsors has been extremely positive and they are eager to return as sponsors for the next two years.

· Tim Hortons has also committed to support LRA in the 2017-18 season.

· Recommendation for the 2017-18 season:

· Continue to seek major sponsors for each of LRA’s teams and one Association level sponsor

· Update the sponsorship proposal to include more recent association news & data; adjust sponsor benefit offer 

· Consider the introduction of a lower cost sponsorship option for the Active Start teams.

MARKETING

· Strategic marketing did not receive the amount of attention that it should have in 2016-17.  All available volunteer time was spent on sponsor engagement and representation on the 2017 Freson Bros Canadian Ringette Championships Host Committee.

· Marketing was mostly accomplished through means used in previous years: signage at LRC, roadside advertising in fall, Come Try Ringette events, parade participation.

· The mascot was added to LRA’s marketing tactics this year.  The mascot was well received.

· Recommendation for the 2017-18 season:

· Create a plan for the use of the mascot.

· Continue to seek a corporate sponsor for the mascot. 
2017 FRESON BROS CANADIAN RINGETTE CHAMPIONSHIPS

· Denise Broadbent, LRA Marketing Director, represented the Leduc Ringette Association on the 2017 Freson Bros Canadian Ringette Championships as the CRC Sponsorship Director.

· LRA was one of three organizations that came together to form the 2017 CRC Host Committee.  Representative from LRA, Beaumont Ringette Association and Zone 5 AA Ringette Association, City of Leduc staff and some independents planned and executed an extremely successful national event in the City of Leduc.

· Along with Denise Broadbent, Ryan Heck (LRA Past President) also represented LRA on the CRC Committee.  Ryan was a CRC Co-Chair.

· From October 2017 – April 2017, about 90% of Denise’s volunteer time in the sport of ringette was dedicated to the development of the CRC event.  

· More than $135,000 in sponsorship was received (cash and in-kind).   $130,000 in grant money was also received.

SUCCESSION
· In September 2016, Denise notified the LRA Board that she would not be returning to her Board position for 2017-18 and it was recommended that a replacement be recruited so that succession planning could take place.  Toward the end of the 2016-17season, Brenda Goddu indicated an interest in assuming the Sponsorship / Marketing Director role.  

· In anticipation that Brenda would be the only LRA member interested in assuming the role for 2017-18, Denise met with Brenda to discuss the history of the sponsorship program, its opportunities for improvement, and potential sponsors for future years.  Denise and Brenda also took time to visit a current sponsor and approach a potential new sponsor.

· All relevant files have been copied onto a USB drive and provided to the Leduc Ringette Association.
q. Team reports

i. Active Start – Great year!  The kids really loved the mascot.  The only concern was how crowded the ice was with half ice and 25 kids on the ice.  That was too crowded.  
ii. U10S1-1 – All first year players on this team this year.  The kids grew a lot and had lots of fun.  We might have a few superstars in the making.
iii. U10S1-2 – This was a fun year.  We had lots of success in the beginning and then we were moved a tier and it was tougher.  Girls had lots of fun and the parents thought the season was decent.
iv. U10S2-1 – Won the league championship for the second year in a row!  They had a lot of fun this season.  Most of the girls will stay the same on this team so hopefully we can get them into the U10 Step 3 level next season.
v. U12C – It was not a good year for this team.  There were problems with parents and kids throughout the season.  Mike Baker had to step in half way through the season to help this team.  It was a real struggle.  
vi. U12A – We had a good season.  We had both wins and losses throughout the season.  The girls made it to provincials and won silver.  The girls had a great season.
vii. U14B -  We had an ok year.  A lot of the girls have played together before and with the lack of goalies the girls managed to stay together and had a good year.  We went to provincials and finished fourth.  
viii. U16B – We had a mixed bag to start.  There were three players from the U14 level that moved up to U16.  The girls eventually gelled together.  We went to three tournaments and won silver in all three.  We also made it to provincials.  The girls worked really hard.  
ix. U16A – We had a good year.  There were players from Drayton Valley, Beaumont and Leduc on this team this year.  We had to mesh all three association girls together along with coaches.  We were successful throughout the year.  There was a big lack of goalies as we had four different goalies this year.  The team gelled well and played well.  We qualified for provincials and did well.  
x. U19 – We had a great time and a great season.  There were four families from Beaumont on this team this year.  The girls qualified for provincials and were the only team to beat the team that won the Westerns last year.  
7. New Business
a. Vote on Bylaw Changes – All votes taken by show of hand
Section 2.1.1 The board of Directors shall be elected or appointed on a yearly basis at the Annual General Meeting of the Leduc Ringette Association.

Section 2.1.2 The Executive Officers shall be elected or appointed for a two (2) year term.  As noted below positions will be elected or appointed on odd or even years only.  

Executive Officers (Elected)

President (odd)

Vice President (even)

Secretary/Statistician (Even)

Treasurer (Even)

Registrar (Odd)

Chelsea motions, No one opposed
Motion Carried

Section 2.6.5 Coach Coordinator

C - Must have a minimum of two (2) years ringette coaching experience and certification

Chelsea motions, No one opposed

Motion carried

Section 2.6.6 Manager Coordinator

C – Must have a minimum of two (2) years ringette management experience and certification

Chelsea motions, 1 person opposed

Motion carried
b. Vote on Policies and Procedures Changes – All votes taken by show of hands
Section 702 Playing Up
E – If there is more than one team at the age division requested being moved to, the player may only be placed on the higher-level team if they evaluate in the top 20% of all players at that division (i.e. A & B, B & C).

Discussion – Coaches should be involved in this process.  The U14 team had no set goalie.  Even if the player evaluates in that 20% they may not be mature enough or dedicated enough to play at that level.  The biggest issue this year with player placement was the board being open and honest about what was happening.  

Chelsea – The board will not be bullied into people demanding to know where there child will play.  Coaches need to step up before the teams are picked in order for them to be involved in the team player selections.  This was not the case in the 2016/2017 season.   

Chelsea motions, 1 person opposed

Motion carried

Section 705 Selection of Players for a Team

D (i) The top 80% as per the evaluation rankings to be placed on the ‘A’ team

   (ii) The remaining 20% chosen to the ‘A’ team should come from the “bubble” players – this will vary based on the size of             the ‘A’ team and the pool of players trying out

Coaches will be a part of this process.  Pam Horn stated that most associations are 100% evaluation placement.  The previous policy was 70 / 30.

Chelsea motions, In Favor 25, Opposed 20 

Motion carried

Section 705.2 Player Selection for teams ‘tiered the same’

B – The Player Development Coordinator and the TSC will set teams

Discussion – We should follow the Kelowna project when there are two even teams.  Which is when there are two even teams the players are split evenly on both teams and then the coaches names for each team are put into a hat and drawn for each team.  The coach’s player would follow the coach to whichever team they were picked for. 

Chelsea – We can add the Kelowna project into this season if there are two even teams. 

Chelsea motions, No opposed, No Abstained, All in favor 

Motion carried

Section 706 Team/Player Evaluations
706.1 Leduc Ringette Association considers a team viable at 11 players and up to a maximum of 18 players.

Chelsea motions, No opposed, 2 Abstain

Motion carried

Section 707 Open Ringette

707.1 Leduc Ringette Association supports the Open division level of play.


a)  Open teams must follow all Policies & Procedures as well as Bylaws laid out by the Leduc Ringette Association.

b)  Open team must have a minimum of 11 players registered by August 1st of the upcoming season.
c)  Leduc Ringette Association will make all efforts to ice a team at the Open division level based on registration    numbers at that level and subject to availability of ice.


         Chelsea motions, No opposed, 1 Abstain

Section 1002.6 Team Staff Registration:
LRA will pay to register five (5) individuals with RAB.  Should a team wish to have more team staff added to their roster are responsible for paying the insurance fee.  

Pam Horn – this does not include junior coaches as they are covered as a player by the insurance

Chelsea motions, No Opposed, 1 Abstain

Motion carried

8. Election of Board
Members of the LRA Board may be nominated, or may volunteer. Members may not hold more than one Executive position, and may not hold more than two positions total within the Association. (This includes Board positions and Team Staff positions.) Board approval may be granted for those seeking more than two positions, if the positions are deemed manageable for the individual.

President 

Chelsea Cameron stands

Crystal Kardelis nominates Troy Thember

Troy Thember’s nomination was not valid as he was not a member of the board for 1 year directly prior to the election
No other nominations

Chelsea Cameron declared President

Vice President
Kari Baker stands

Unchallenged

Kari Baker declared Vice President

Treasurer

Kristine Gullickson stands

Unchallenged

Kristine Gullickson declared Treasurer

Ice Allocator
Ken Milne steps down

Karen Clark nominates Angela Hewlett

Angela Hewlett accepts

No other nominations

Angela Hewlett declared Ice Allocator

Referee-In-Chief

Christine Pittman stands

Unchallenged


Christine Pittman declared Referee-In-Chief


Registrar

Pam Horn stepping down


Crystal Kardelis nominates Tamara Bellerose


Tamara accepts


Kari McKinnon volunteers by word of mouth to Chelsea Cameron (Kari McKinnon was not at AGM)


Tamara Bellerose leaves room for vote by show of hands


27 votes in favor of Kari McKinnon


16 votes in favor of Tamara Bellerose


12 Abstain


Kari McKinnon declared Registrar


Secretary

Bonnie Lammie stands


Unchallenged


Bonnie Lammie declared secretary


Black Gold League Representative

Jackie Jones volunteers


Unchallenged


Jackie Jones declared BGL Representative


Equipment Manager

Craig Stuparyk stands

Unchallenged


Craig Stuparyk declared Equipment Manager


Fundraising Coordinator

Vacant Position

Kari Baker nominates Mike Baker


Mike accepts


No other nominations


Mike Baker declared Fundraising Coordinator


Manager Coordinator

Serena Heinz stepped down prior to AGM

Pam Horn nominates Karen Clark


Karen Clark accepts


No other nominations


Karen Clark declared Manager Coordinator


Coach Coordinator

Mike Baker steps down


Tracy Broughton nominates Troy Thember 

Troy Thember accepts


No other nominations


Troy Thember declared Coach Coordinator


Player Development


Shelby Berghs stepped down prior to AGM

Dean Charpentier stepped into this role part way through the season


Dean Charpentier stands


Unchallenged


Dean Charpentier declared Player Development


Social Media Director

Melanie Milne stepping down


No Volunteers


No Nominations


Position declared vacant


Tournament Coordinator

Chelsea Cameron and Kari Baker staying on to help new representatives this year


Christine Pittman nominates Natasha Miller


Natasha Miller accepts


Chelsea Cameron nominates Crystal Wolfe


Crystal Wolfe accepts


No other nominations


Natasha Miller and Crystal Wolfe declared Tournament Coordinators


Webmaster

Sherrill Gering stepped down at beginning of season as her daughter played Zone 5 AA this season


No volunteers


No nominations


Position declared vacant


Marketing Director

Denise Broadbent stepping down


Brenda Goddu volunteers


Unchallenged


Brenda Goddu declared Marketing Director

9. Draw for Free Membership
As an incentive to attending the AGM, we will draw for one free membership from those members that attend the entire meeting.  One ticket may be submitted per family.
Tracy Broughton wins free membership

10. Next Meeting: TBD

11. Motion to Adjourn – 9:03 pm
Inventory of Locker – April 11, 2017

Goalie Pads:

Bauer Reactor – Blue (Youth)

Bauer 22” – White 

DR 30” – Black & Silver

CCM 30” – Blue & White

McKenney 28” – Black

Bauer 31” – Blue & White

Rebok 28” + 1” – White & Blue

Bauer X40 ~23” – Black & Silver

DR 26” Junior – Black & Silver

Goalie Chest Protectors:

Vaughn SM/MD – Black & Blue (x2)

PowerTek JR SM – Black & Orange (Needs Arm protector)

Bauer Vapor Youth SM – Red, White & Black

Blockers:

Vaughn Right Hand – White

Iteck JR Left Hand – Black

Franklin JR Left Hand – Black

Bauer JR Left Hand – Black

Vaughn Right Hand – Black & White
Sonic DR Right Hand - Black
Keely Gloves:

Keely Glove Left Hand

Goalie Sticks:

7 Sticks – various sizes

Jersey Bags:

18 Jersey Bags

First Aid Kits & Accessories:

Ice Packs (x14)

First Aid Kit (x9)

**First Aid kits need to be taken to Leduc Safety Service to be updated and re-filled.**

Rings:

111 Rings (Blue)
1 Ring (Orange Small)

Miscellaneous Items:

28 Cones

1 Clip Board

Gym Ringette Equipment Set – Sticks/Rings to be inventoried this summer.
Equipment Sets: 
Complete Starter Set (Hockey Shorts, shin pads, elbow pads, shoulder pads and gloves) (x4)
Starter Set (Hockey Shorts, shin pads, shoulder pads and gloves) (x1)

CRC Complete Start Set (Hockey Shorts, shin pads, elbow pads, shoulder pads, gloves, jersey, neck guard, helmet, mask, stick, skate certificate and bag) (x2)

Chest Protector Youth SM (x1)

Shin Pads Youth SM (x1)
Jerseys:

To be inventoried later during the summer months.

Sticks:

Various sized sticks – will be inventoried when picked up from the city.

Equipment to be returned:

Goalie Gear – Emily Milne

STARTING THIS SEASON ALL EQUIPMENT (JERSEYS, RINGS, FIRST AID KITS AND GOALIE EQUIPMENT) WILL BE SIGNED OUT BY EACH TEAM. YOUR TEAM WILL BE GIVEN A SET NUMBER OF RINGS AT THE START OF THE SEASON AND IT IS THE TEAMS RESPONSIBILITY TO ENSURE THAT THE SAME NUMBER OF RINGS ARE RETURNED.

EACH TEAM IS RESPONSIBLE TO ENSURE THAT ALL EQUIPMENT IS RETURNED AT THE END OF THE SEASON. ALL JERSEYS AND GOALIE EQUIPMENT MUST BE CLEANED PRIOR TO BEING RETURNED TO THE ASSOCIATION.
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